



The United Nations Office of Counter-Terrorism (UNOCT) and the Government of the State of Qatar held their third Strategic Dialogue on 9 December 2020. Mr. Vladimir Voronkov, Under-Secretary-General for Counter-Terrorism, co-chaired the meeting with Major General Abdul Aziz Abdullah Al-Ansari, Director of the Department of International Cooperation and Chairman of the National Counter-Terrorism Committee of the





extremism, protection of vulnerable targets, national inter-agency fusion centres, and the integrated programme on preventing and countering violent extremism.

They also highlighted the successful launch of the International Hub on Behavioural Insights to Counter Terrorism on 7 December 2020 and the establishment of the UNOCT Programme Office on Parliamentary Engagement as key milestones in the global efforts to prevent and counter violent extremism and terrorism.

Also in attendance, as Members of the United Nations Global Counter-Terrorism Coordination Compact, were Ms. Ghada Fathi Waly, Under-Secretary-General and Executive Director of the United Nations Office on Drugs and Crime (UNODC), H.E. Mr. Miguel Ángel Moratinos, High Representative of the United Nations Alliance of Civilizations (UNAOC), Ms. Michèle Coninsx, Assistant Secretary-General and Executive Director of the Counter-Terrorism Committee Executive Directorate (CTED), and Ms. Asako Okai, Assistant Secretary-General and Assistant Administrator and Director of the Crisis Bureau of the United Nations Development Programme (UNDP).

\*\*\*\*

For more information, please contact: Ms. Laurence Gerard, United Nations Office of Counter-Terrorism, New York, gerardl@un.org